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STATE OF DELAWARE
DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE
DELAWARE HARNESS RACING COMMISSION
2320 SOUTH DUPONT HIGHWAY
DOVER, DELAWARE 19901

TELEPHONE: {302) 698 - 4599
FaAx: (302) 697 - 4748



Minutes of the DHRC Meeting Held
 PUBLIC SESSION 
August 13, 2013
The Delaware Harness Racing Commission met

at 10:15 AM in the Exhibit Hall Boardroom, Harrington Raceway

Harrington, Delaware
Commission Members Present
	Beth Steele 
	Chairman

	Patt Wagner 
	Vice Chairman

	George Staats 
	Commissioner 

	Jack Berberian 
	Commissioner 


Others Present
Deputy Attorney General Andrew Kerber, DHRC Executive Director of Racing Hugh Gallagher, Presiding Judge Dan Kazmaier, DHRC Chief Vet Annie Renzetti, Dover Downs Sr. Director of Racing John Hensley, Dover Downs Vice President of Racing Charles Lockhart, HRI Facilities Manager Karen Craft, HRI Asst. GM Matt Sparacino, DSOA Executive Director Sal DiMario, DDA Deputy Principal Assistant Mark Davis, Chief Investigator Frank Sullivan, Judy Davis-Wilson –DESBF, HRI General Manager James Boese.   
Minutes: Donna Krol 
Call TO ORDER:
At 10:30 AM, Chairman Steele called the public session of the meeting to order and welcomed all in attendance.
(late start due to weather DELAY)
Approval of Minutes:
A motion was made by Chairperson Beth Steele to approve the June 11, 2013 meeting minutes as presented.    Motion passed with unanimous voice vote.

Old Business:
· No additional old business 
   Delaware Harness Racing Commission – Public Session 

June 11, 2013
new business:
· Reports:  Racing Administrator, Racing Officials & Veterinarian 

-Veterinarian Report – Dr. Annie Renzetti:
 1.    Racing has been quiet and fairly routine.  Governor’s Day racing went well and was uneventful from a      
        Veterinarian  stand-point.

-Racing Administrator – Hugh Gallagher:

 1.    2014 Racing - Phase One – Dover Downs and Harrington Raceway have each submitted a letter of 

        request and the initial payment to the DHRC.  The DHRC has responded with an approval letter to Mr.  

        Charles Lockhart and Mr. James Boese.  Phase Two -  DHRC signs the 2014 License to Operate and the 

        final payment from each track is received.  Phase one is complete, phase two will be completed in 

        September 2013.

2. Attended RCI Board Meeting  in Saratoga Springs, NY during July.  During that meeting RCI voted to create a penalty point system for multiple medication violations.  Hugh Gallagher feels this is a step in the right direction, a serious approach to Class I&II drug violations.   Commission decided to put this on the agenda for the next  Rules Committee Meeting.  Meeting will be set for late September or early October.  Chairman Steele and Commissioner Wagner will attend  the Rules Committee.   Dr. Renzetti will also attend.

3. Andrew Kerber is currently reviewing the Lab contract the DHRC has with Dalare.  Contract is up for renewal.

         -Racing Officials -  Judge Dan Kazmaier:
   1.   Roger Plante Jr. has been given a 30 Day Suspension and a $3000.00 fine for a medication violation.  
         His time has been served and his fine paid.

   2.  Fair Day there was a disqualification in Race 8.  Mr. Ben Stafford Jr. is considering an appeal to the 
         Ruling. 

 -Racing Officials – Frank Sullivan:    No update at this time 

public comment

No Public Comment  
Close of Public meeting

With no further public business to discuss Chairman Steele advised those present that the Commission would be entering into Executive Session to discuss personnel matters and would not be returning to the public session. 
Motion to adjourn was passed with unanimous voice vote.  Meeting was adjourned at 10:40 AM 
Next Regular Commission Meeting is scheduled for   September 10, 2013.

Meeting will be held at Dept. of Agriculture – Conference Room 
Rules Committee Meeting scheduled for October 1, 2013  

